Sadaka, Jennifer -JLT

From: Zamora, Phil

Sent: June 5, 2006 11:02 AM

To: McLean, Mark G

Cc: Penney-Ferguson, Marci

Subject: Whites Point Quarry and Marine Terminal project - Paul Buxton request for a meeting with

DFO re Environmental Monitoring for Blasting Plan

Mark:

| received a phone call from Paul Buxton, Project Manager of the Whites Point Quarry and Marine
Terminal project, on May 18, 2006. Mr. Buxton inquired about the possibility of meeting with DFO
in the near future to discuss the details of an environmental monitoring program that will be required
if the project is given approval to proceed and the company's blasting plan is implemented.

At your request, | informed Mr. Buxton that DFO's position, at the present interval in the CEAA
environmental assessment (EA) review process, is that it would be inappropriate to meet regarding
this issue. DFO will be available to meet to discuss these details once this EA process is complete.
DFQ is currently reviewing the Environmental Impact Statement that has been submitted for this
project.

Mr. Buxton indicated that he would be calling you to discuss DFQ's position on this request.

Phil

Phil Zamora

Habitat Assessment Biologist

902-426-4692 facsimile/télécopieur 902-426-1489
zamorap@mar.dfo-mpo.gc.ca

Fisheries and Oceans Canada
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